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Weekly News Monday 28 June 
 
Dear Members 
 
There were some bleary-eyed bridge players on Thursday, evidence of those of us who stayed up to watch the 
cricket team achieve glory on the other side of the world. It was well worth the effects of the sleep deprivation that 
followed, or perhaps our Thursday bridge partners would disagree!!  
 
Riccarton Road “Upheaval”, oops Upgrade! 
We have received a flier advising that the entrance to our site will once again be disrupted by the installation of 
new water and waste water pipes. Having magnified the diagram by about 100x times I think I can see that once 
they have finished realigning the intersection of Riccarton Road and Ilam Rd, the Clyde Rd intersection is also 
going to receive some attention. With the bus stop right at the gate, visibility can be difficult so please take 
extreme care entering and exiting our site. The good news is that once on the property, there is plenty of parking 
so we hope that player numbers will not be affected. 
 
Crockfords All Grades Pairs Tournament 
This is being held on Sunday 18 July and it is great to see that some of our members have already registered. 
The flier is on the noticeboard, and registration is via the NZ Bridge website. Brian Papps (Snr) will be directing 
and Sandra Sidaway (Jnr) and I will be responsible for organising the catering, prizes etc. If you indicated that you 
were happy to assist at tournaments or could provide food, you may hear from Sandra or me in the next week or 
so. 
 
Keen to improve your bidding and play? 
Please look at the attachments and lists of suggested topics. We envisage a set of Post-Beginner lessons, and 
then a more advanced series with topic for those who have been playing for longer. You can complete the form(s) 
and email it/them to Crockfords. Otherwise, leave your response on the Directors’ Desk. 
 
Well Done 
Congratulations this week to Pat and Neville Houston who achieved a score of 68.71% playing in the Junior 
section on Monday night. Well done! 
 
 
Happy bridging.  
 
 
Kind regards  
Jan Barrow  

CROCKFORDS BRIDGE CLUB INC. 


